
Legislative Fiscal Office Emergency Board – September 2022 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 29: Oregon Department of Human Services/Long-Term Care Ombudsman 
Ombudsman Services 

 
To: Emergency Board Full Committee 
From: Human Services Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Manning  
 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board approve, retroactively, the 

submission of a federal grant application to the Federal Administration for Community Living in the 

amount of $240,523; increase Federal Funds expenditure limitation for the Oregon Department of 

Human Services by $240,523 and increase Other Funds expenditure limitation for the Long-Term Care 

Ombudsman by $240,523.  

 

The agencies are seeking limitation because the grant application was successful. The Long-Term Care 

Ombudsman intends to use the funds to hire three temps to increase in-person outreach to residents of 

long-term care facilities and to host a statewide training event for its volunteers in 2023.  

 

There is no state match requirement for this grant, and the agencies provided timely notice to the 

Legislature of their intent to apply.   

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


